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MEDIA RELEASE 

ROAD CONDITIONS REPORT – ROAD CLOSURES DUE TO FLOODING 

Coonamble Shire Council advises all residents and travellers that Quambone Road and Pilliga 
Road are closed due to flooding. All unsealed roads throughout the Local Government Area 
also remain closed to traffic.  

Anyone travelling on the sealed road network should drive with caution, as many causeways 
remain covered with water.

These conditions are likely to continue through the weekend. The NSW State Emergency 
Service expects minor to moderate flooding of the Castlereagh River as rain continues to fall in 
association with the La Niña event off the east coast.

Please share widely through your networks, and check in with friends—especially those isolated 
due to the closure of unsealed roads—to give them your support during these stressful times.  

Hein Basson  
GENERAL MANAGER 

Coonamble residents are also advised the that Coonamble Waste Management Facility is also 
closed today due to boggy conditions.




